BROOKFIELD ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting of Thursday, April 30, 2009

Members Present: Heather Lemieux – Chair, Robert Barnes, Marc Charpentier (6:40), Stephen J. Comtois II, John David Holdcraft (7:45), Barbara Wilson.

Members Absent: Greg Burnham, Nick Thomo.

<u>Also Present</u>: Ross Ackerman, Police Chief; James Allen, Selectman; Betty Benoint, Town Accountant; Herbert Chaffee, Highway Superintendent; Barbara Clancy, Library Trustee; Bruce Clark, Water Superintendent; Ronald Dackson, Selectman; Rudolf Heller, Selectman; Donna LaFleur, EMS Chief; Peter Martel, Fire Chief; Peter Mazussa, Cemetery Commissioner; Brenda Metterville, Library Director; Lois Moores, Tax Collector; Peter O'Connell, Tantasqua Regional School Committee Member; Michael Seery, Board of Health Chairman.

Mrs. Lemieux called the meeting to order at 6:37 p.m.

New Business

Mrs. Lemieux advised all in attendance that as of today with the projected House Budget, there is a shortfall of \$84,246. She recommended an 8-10% reduction to all budgets. After discussion, it was determined that the Selectman will approach all departments and come back to the Brookfield Advisory Board with their recommendations before June 1, 2009. The tentative date for the June Town meeting is June 15, 2009 at the Brookfield Elementary School.

Mrs. Lemieux called an Advisory meeting for May 8, 2009, 6:00 p.m. in the Elementary School cafeteria teacher's lounge, as well as May 14, 2009, 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall kitchen.

Motion 09-17

At 8:26 p.m., Mr. Holdcraft moved, seconded by Mr. Barnes to adjourn.

Discussion: None.

VOTE:

Unanimous

Respectfully submitted, Stephen J. Comtois II Secretary

Date Approved:

RECEIVED

JUN 08 2009

BOARD OF SELECTMEN